



# Rosshall Academy Parent Council

## Meeting Minutes – Wednesday 08th May 2024 (AGM)

<b>Attendees</b>	<p style="text-align: center;"><b>Chairperson</b> – Ronnie Jamieson  <b>Treasurer</b> – Alasdair McLaren    <b>Secretary</b> – Peggy McCartney  <b>PC Members</b> - Dale Hardie, Lisa Mullen  <b>Parent Forum</b> - No Attendees  <b>Staff</b> -    Gerry Higgins – <b>DHT</b>    Pauline Swan - <b>HT</b>    Robert Clelland - <b>FS</b></p>
------------------	---

<b>Apologies</b>	<p style="text-align: center;"><b>PC Member</b> – Ray McDonald  <b>Vice-Chairperson</b> – Gillian Connor</p>
------------------	--

Item Discussed	Action Required / Outcome	Action By	Completed Date
<b>Welcomes &amp; Apologies</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>The meeting was opened by the Parent Council Chairperson and apologies read out that were received.</li> <li>A warm welcome was given to all attendees who attend this evenings meeting.</li> </ul>	N/A	N/A
<b>Chair Report</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>The Chairperson (Ronnie Jamieson) read out his yearly report</li> </ul>	N/A	N/A
<b>AGM Agenda</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Dissolution of the Parent Council</li> <li>Meeting taken over by the HT               <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Nominations for Chairperson were taken. Lisa nominated Ronnie Jamieson and it was Seconded by Peggy McCartney</li> </ol> </li> <li>New Chair took over Asked if everyone there would continue as members of the Parent Council. Was agreed by all there. Dale Hardie, Lisa Mullen, Alasdair McLaren, Ronnie Jamieson, Peggy McCartney, Gillian Connor &amp; Ray McDonald(both wo had given Apologies but had agreed to continue as members)               <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Nominations for Treasurer were taken. Dale Hardie nominated Alasdair McLaren, Seconded by Peggy McCartney</li> <li>Nominations for Secretary were taken. Dale Hardie nominated Lisa Mullen, Seconded by Ronnie Jamieson</li> <li>Nominations for Vice Chair were taken. Lisa Mullen nominated Peggy McCartney, Seconded by Ronnie Jamieson</li> </ol> </li> </ul>	HT & Chair	08May24

Previous Minutes			
<b>Approval of Previous Minutes</b>	The previous minutes from March 2024 were: Approved by Dale Hardie      Seconded by Ronnie Jamieson	Secretary	N/A
<b>Matters arising from Previous minutes</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Road Signs by Schools – Dale had mentioned previously about the signs for 30mph, he informed us that he had heard that there was discussion that the speed was being reduced to 20, but Crookston Rd was to still be 30. No more information due to PC Will not there and he had taken the action away to look in to.</li> </ul>	Vice-Chair Treasurer	N/A

Head Teachers Report			
<b>HT Report by Mr Pauline Swan</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>See attached.</li> </ul>	P. Swan	N/A
<b>Mr Clelland Update</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Values have been re-done and published and put out to the parents &amp; school. Wants to keep building them up and getting more parents involved. Would like to put an invitation out to the parent forum to possible get a working group together to further discuss.</li> <li>Had a Mental Health Forum in the School that was well attended.</li> </ul>	Mr Clelland	N/A
<b>Questions raised from HT Report &amp; Staff Reports</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>It was discussed that the hub at Glasgow Caledonian the school was ceasing to use for advanced higher. Instead the Schools in the Glasgow Area (X32) broke into areas and pupils who may not be able to get an advanced higher at Rosshall will have the opportunity to go take that advanced higher at another school and vice versa.</li> </ul>	Mr Higgins	N/A
<b>Gerry Higgins Update</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Hot Housing Schedule had went out for exams.</li> <li>Support for Nat 3 &amp; 4's ongoing</li> <li>Induction for new S6 year (Soft Start) will happen in June. Looking to give them some ownership of the school and recognition.</li> <li>Awards Ceremony in June will need awards done for that which the Parent Council has agreed to do again.</li> <li>Catherine King who does the food for that night may contact us for a possible contribution.</li> </ul>	G.Higgins	N/A

Treasurers Report			
Confirmed Balance at 08th May 2024  <b>£1439.79</b>	The following Report was presented by the Treasurer : <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>A Card Reader has now been purchased. Reader Sumup</li> <li>Old Bank Account is still open and he is still working on getting this closed.</li> </ul>	Treasurer Chair	

<b>Secretary Emails / Enquiries</b>			
Emails	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>A Couple of emails that came in from Connect were forwarded.</li> </ul>	All PC	
P7's	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Looking to put something together for the P7's Parent Councils to see if we can catch them to possible continue on the Parent Council at Rosshall. Try and make contact in June before the summer holidays.</li> </ul>	All PC	

<b>Fundraising :</b>			
Sub Committee	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Bonus Ball information will be going out this month to try and get something started before the Summer.</li> <li>Since there will be the School Show and Awards Ceremony in June looking to try and do another Raffle. Will get this sorted before the School Show.</li> </ul>	ALL PC	

<b>Any Other Competent Business :</b>			
RAPC meeting Lets	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Next Meeting will be Wednesday 5<sup>th</sup> June 2024</li> </ul>	Chairperson Treasurer	
School Leavers Incident	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Briefly discussed with Staff at meeting and we have been told that senior staff are putting together ideas to go forward with for onward years to celebrate the S6's last day in a more controlled manor.</li> </ul>		

<b>Next Parent Council Meeting</b>	<b>Wednesday 05<sup>th</sup> June 2024 @ 1900 Within Rosshall Academy School Library</b>
------------------------------------	--